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Exciting News for all! 

Have you missed the excitement of our schooling
shows? The smiling volunteers, eager riders, and
spirited ponies are all set to reunite! 

Entries for our first 2024 show are open! Plus, don't
forget our XC schooling on Sunday! Visit our fresh
new website at foothillsridingclub.org for all of the
details.

Interested in volunteering? We have an easy new
way to sign-up for your favorite spot. Go to
foothillsridingclub.org/volunteer. 

2023 Rider Awards

My Favorite Horse

“In Place” with Carrie
Kimmell

Hunter Pace Flyer

http://www.foothillsridingclub.org/
https://foothillsridingclub.org/volunteer/
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http://www.foothillsridingclub.org/membership.html


UPCOMING EVENTS
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March

3.23   Dressage & Combined Training Show at FENCE

3.24   Dressage Show and Cross Country Schooling at FENCE

5.18   Dressage & Combined Training Show at FENCE

7.13   Dressage Show at FENCE ~ Benefit for FENCE

9.7   Dressage & Combined Training Show at FENCE

9.8   Dressage Show at FENCE

3.3   Volunteer Training at FENCE

May

July

September

April
4.6   Working Equitation Clinic
4.7   Working Equitation Schooling Show
4.18   How to score “8’s” seminar with Margaret Freeman at FENCE

3.2   Hunter Pace at Circle Z Farm

3.16   Bits, Bridles and Bubbly at Lollybrook Farm

9.21 & 22   Daniel Stewart Clinic at Lollybrook Farm
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mailto:foothillsridingclub@gmail.com
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mailto:janbellows@gmail.com
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR
2023 RIDER AWARD RECIPIENTS!
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CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE RIDERS
WHO ATTENDED EVERY SHOW!

F R C F E B R U A R Y  2 0 2 4

B R I  A M B R O S I C
A L L Y  E V A N S
S U S A N  F A U L K N E R
K R I S T E N  G R I F F I T H
L E X I  M A L L O Y
A S H L E Y  R I C E
C O R A  S U L L I V A N
H E A T H E R  T A D D O N I O
E R I N  S T R O U D - P A R K E R



MY FAVORITE HORSE

F R C F E B R U A R Y  2 0 2 4

In January, I led the FRC board's first meeting of 2024. It marked the first meeting
I presided over as the president this year. Despite not being particularly prone to
nerves, I found myself unusually anxious about addressing this group of 12 ladies,
most of whom I know quite well. There was no apparent reason for my
nervousness; however, I wanted to foster better discussion among everyone.
Over the years, we've all endured those cringe-worthy icebreakers used by
leaders attempting to stimulate group interaction with the most random and
non-conversation-worthy questions. Thus, I settled on what I believed to be the
optimal question to calm my nerves and initiate dialogue among the horse
people in the room: "Who is your favorite horse of all time, whether from the
past, present, or fiction?" Remarkably, this question resonated with everyone,
setting the tone for the meeting and fostering a sense of community.

Each month, we aim to share our favorite horses—past, present, or fictional—with
you. We encourage you to submit your favorite horse so we can feature it in our
newsletter each month!

My favorite horse of all time is more representative of a breed than a specific
horse: the Thoroughbred. Since I was young, I've been captivated by horse
racing, enthralled by the excitement of the starting bell and the spectacle of
horses thundering down the track towards the finish line. Witnessing the victors
prance into the winner's circle, adorned with a blanket of roses, always filled my
heart with joy. While I've never attended a race in person, come Kentucky Derby
day, you could invariably find me glued to the TV screen. As I became more
earnest about riding and aspired to compete myself, I set my sights on acquiring
an OTTB one day. When the film "Secretariat" premiered, it became my go-to
movie during moments of respite. I knew every line by heart and would become
emotional watching Big Red gallop down the track. Even now, when I rewatch the
movie and witness him thundering down the home stretch of the Belmont Stakes
to the tune of "O Happy Day," tears well up in my eyes (I actually pulled up the
video to remind myself of the scene and found myself shedding tears—literally).
The movie always instilled in me the belief that things would improve if I worked
towards my dreams.  

Submitted by Erin Stroud
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I would argue that Secretariat is my favorite horse of all time. However, upon
bringing home my own OTTB, Private Humor, aka Prim, I had the opportunity to
fall in love with my true favorite horse. She wasn’t flashy, she didn’t have any
chrome, she wasn’t even that tall, and she was the prissy mare I ever met, and I’m
a mare person! But she had heart. She had the will to work, and the gameness to
jump anything I pointed her at. Our partnership was a brief yet remarkable
competitive career. I bought her sight unseen through a picture on Facebook,
without even conducting a PPE. While she was awesome in every aspect, she
developed a funky walk one day. Following many months of specialized shoeing
by our amazing farriers, bi-monthly chiropractic sessions with our favorite Dr.
Grace, countless days of rehab, and many tears shed, I made the decision to
retire her as a recipient broodmare. Through this experience, I gained
perspective and came to appreciate the journey she led me on. While the past
few years presented numerous challenges, they also provided moments of
unparalleled joy. I wouldn't have grown as a rider without Prim’s presence.
Thoroughbreds possess an innate ability to transform. They transition from their
racing careers to excel in diverse endeavors, defying the limitations of their past
experiences. If racing isn't their forte, they have the opportunity to discover a
new way for their real talents to shine.

In life, our past experiences don’t dictate our futures. We possess the ability to
reinvent ourselves and pursue new endeavors. Much like Penny Tweedy with
Secretariat, who refused to allow her initial status as a housewife to hinder her
ascent to become one of the most influential horse owners of all time, I've
confronted challenges head-on. With Prim, the past few years have tested me.
Anyone who has had their horse suffer an unexplainable injury understands the
emotional toll it takes on a person. It drained me in more ways than one.
Ultimately, I had to retire her and come to terms with what life would look like
now for me in the saddle. I have my older mare who’s more content to trail ride
than to compete and a mini-mule that drives me crazy. As I look ahead to the
future, I may or may not get another OTTB or I may explore an entirely new breed
to fall in love with. Regardless of what lies ahead, I recognize that time is on my
side. There's no rush to realize my aspirations within the next three months. I can
find the joy of riding again and dare to dream once more.

So yeah, my favorite horse of all time is a Thoroughbred.

Favorite Horse continued
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STOP BY THE LANDRUM STORE TO SEE WHAT'S NEW! 

I used to say I could do all the things if they were all in one place.

Because I am committed and because having everything in one place would give
me control of my time.

Practically speaking, this means if I need to feed the horses an early dinner
before baseball practice and supplement with a late feeding after, I have the
freedom to make that decision.

It means using morning mucking as my gym, cramming in some pushups when I
load hay, and getting the dogs out - all in one fell swoop.

It means having the ability to shift things around at the spur of the moment if
needed - like if a potential home flip project comes up that we need to see asap.

It means I get to be in charge of my efficiency.

The right place can do this for us.

The right property becomes an integral piece of our dreams.

Putting everything in one place is by and large the biggest gift I have given
myself as a mom.

Inner conflict about extended hours away from home has been resolved for
now.

This is the type of freedom I longed for.

To be free of guilt and pressure to be all things in all places at all times.

Now I am free to do what makes sense for the kids while still honoring myself
and what makes me come alive day to day.

It still makes for little downtime.

But it’s just one chapter.

And I’m grateful to be in a place to enjoy it outside of the pace I used to keep.
So to my fellow parents, trust yourself.
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IN PLACE
Submitted by Carrie “one degree at a time” Kimmell



STOP BY THE LANDRUM STORE TO SEE WHAT'S NEW! 

It took us 12 years of parenthood and a cross country move before we reached
the place we imagined for our family in year one.

Keep making the one degree turns your inner voice asks you to make.

Your place is waiting.

PS. If you want help finding “your place” from a horse person who understands,
I’d love to help!

Carrie Kimmell
Applied Real Estate Group | Tryon Horse & Home
805-441-0943
ckimmell@appliedre.com
License #341642
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In Place continued

mailto:ckimmell@appliedre.com
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Subheading

TD CORNER: 
Friendly reminders from 
Jan Bellows

 Please check in with your warm up
stewards! They’re there to help but it’s
your responsibility to be on time to your
ring.
 
You should be heading down the center
line on your time !
 
Let’s all have a fun season



F R C F E B R U A R Y  2 0 2 4

FRC YOUTH PROGRAM 
FRC is happy to introduce a new youth program going into 2024. Interested
in joining? Want to learn more? Sign up for a membership and let us know
about the young members in your family to be included on future mailing
lists.
FRC Youth Program Mission Statement (what is it about)?

The purpose of the FRC youth program is to encourage young members
(under 18) to become involved in the Riding community. Further, the
program seeks to provide educational, team-building and community
growth opportunities while helping to instill important work ethic,
horsemanship and camaraderie values.

What does that mean?!
This means that within the framework of its‘ design, members can
anticipate opportunities to better understand the roles of organizers,
officials, volunteers, professionals, and amateurs. Additionally, there will be
opportunities for clinics, coaching, course walks, camps, team-building
exercises and other outlets aimed at supporting opportunities for growth
and development.

For more information send a message to aubrey.eisenman1@gmail.com

FRC VOLUNTEER TRAINING
Join FRC on Sunday, March 3 at the FENCE house from 11 to 2pm for
Volunteer Training. All who are interested in volunteering are welcome.
There will be an overview of available jobs, plus short specific sessions for
scribes, ring stewards and scorers. Pizza will be provided! 

mailto:aubrey.eisenman1@gmail.com
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Follow Foothills Riding Club! 

@foothillsridingclub @foothillsridingclub Foothills Riding Club

https://www.facebook.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.instagram.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCAlRV0rkd6B1Uqqa5vH1IA/featured
https://www.facebook.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.instagram.com/foothillsridingclub
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCAlRV0rkd6B1Uqqa5vH1IA/featured
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CLASSIFIEDS
Do you have your own tack/horses/equipment, etc to sell
or events to promote? Members can post these items in

the newsletter for FREE! 
Email frcnewsletters@gmail.com 

Items for Sale were used by a 18 HH, 1750 # Irish Sport Horse :

 1. Easyboot  Trail Hoof Boots (2) in very good condition. Measure approx.  7”
wide by 7.5” long.

2.  XXL Bell boots

3. Oversized Dressage Bridles  x 2

4.New (with tags on) XL Tough 1 Grazing muzzle

5. Multiple  waterproof blankets/sheets in sizes from 86 to 90
   (green Amigo sheet ,  Rambo sheet, Everest & Centaur blankets)  Like new
Tuff Rider size 87 winter blanket.

Make an offer. 
Kay Griffin - prefer PM or leave message at 828- 863-4978

mailto:frcnewsletters@gamil.com
mailto:frcnewsletters@gamil.com
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BUSINESS MEMBERS
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BUSINESS MEMBERS

Working Equitation of North Carolina
Field Day South
Twin Tree Farm
Amber Massey
Amy Sakovich

FENCE
Murray Acres
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President, Publicity: Erin Stroud-Parker, erin.e.stroud@gmail.com
Vice President, Clinics: Candice Carr, diceuf@yahoo.com
Secretary: Bette Mann, besum1@gmail.com
Treasurer: Natalie Schembra, natalie.schembra@gmail.com
Show Secretary, Membership: Margo Savage, 200redgate@gmail.com
Awards: Sue Mullen, suemullen864@gmail.com
Educational Seminars: Edith Cahoon, reiterin44@aol.com
Hospitality: Jacqui Lanier, jacqui@lanierlaw.net
Volunteers: Melissa Van Doren, mvdequestrian@gmail.com
Special Events: Jan Bellows, janbellows@gmail.com
Youth Coordinator: Aubrey Eisenman, aubrey.eisenman1@gmail.com
Kristen Griffith, pearcekristen@gmail.com

2024 BOARD MEMBERS
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